Suggested language to be added to FERPA Notice:

The Maine Legislature passed a law, Chapter 448, in 2009 that authorizes the Maine Commissioner of Education to require local school units to request that parents provide students’ social security numbers to the school. Your compliance with this request is completely voluntary. We must request that you provide your child’s social security number, but you are not required to provide the number to us. The social security numbers will be used by the Department of Education to create a “longitudinal data system” which will link data about the student’s educational history to data about the student’s endeavors after leaving school, such as earnings, educational attainment, and choice of career. There will be no adverse consequences for your child if you decline to provide the social security number. Your child will still be enrolled in school, and he or she will have all the same rights and privileges of every other student in our schools. If you are a student aged 18 or over, you have the right to decide whether to allow use of your social security number. No child’s social security number may be used for longitudinal data purposes without the parent’s or 18-year old student’s consent.

